
 

Masses  
Saturday 4:00PM Vigil 
Sunday 8:00 & 10:30AM, 5:00PM 
Monday-Friday 6:45AM 
Holydays 6:30AM, 12:10PM 

Confessions  
Monday-Friday 7:15-7:30AM 
Thursday 6:00-7:00PM 
Saturday 3:00-3:45PM 

Perpetual Help Novena  
Tuesday after 6:45AM Mass 

Holy Hour   
Thursday  6:00-7:00PM 

April 23, 2023    Third Sunday of  Easter 

Most Reverend Michael G. McGovern, D.D., Bishop of  Belleville 

200 West Harrison Street, Belleville, IL 62220  
www.cathedralbelle.org    receptionist@cathedralbelle.org    (618) 234-1166 

Notre Dame Academy (618) 233-6414    Green Mount Catholic Cemetery (618) 234-4858 
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From Fr. Godfrey  

Alleluia! 
ALLELUIA! 
Al l e lu i a !  

- SEMINARIAN BEN BAKER. Our diocesan seminarian who has been 
with us this academic year, Ben Baker, will complete his assignment at the 
Cathedral next weekend. I especially encourage you to come to Coffee & 
Doughnuts to wish him well in his next year of  formation. Thanks, Ben, for 
your reliable, friendly, competent ministry here at the cathedral. We appreciate 
your kindness and will continue to pray for you. 
- EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION. As I 
announced last weekend, we are in need of  many more Extraordinary 
Ministers of  Holy Communion. While this ministry is very important, it is 
also fairly simple. We’ll gladly provide training for you if  you’re willing. Please 
call the parish office this week if  you’re willing to take on this vital ministry for our parish. 
- CONGRATULATIONS to Liam Neighbors, who was baptized here last 
Sunday. And congratulations to Zach and Maggie (Stock) Madej on their 
marriage this weekend. 
- PRAYERS, please, for me and the class of  men who will be ordained 
deacons this June as I lead their retreat this week at Todd Hall in Columbia, 
IL. May God grant them a heart after the example of  Christ’s and a yearning 
to serve His people, especially the least of  His brothers and sisters. 
- BREAKFAST. Our Sister Parish, St. Mary’s, is hosting a breakfast today 
(Sunday). Let’s support our brothers and sisters. 
- THANK YOU to all who kindly sent greetings for Easter to me.                
I appreciate your thoughtfulness! 
- BLUE BAGS. Thanks to so many people who continue to use the blue 
bags for the benefit of  our Saint Vincent de Paul Food Pantry. Many of  the 
bags seem to be missing in action. If  you have one or more, I encourage you 
to fill it and return it soon. Thanks! 
- IT’S STILL EASTER. The flowers have seen better days, the alleluias are 
growing somewhat commonplace – maybe even annoying, but the Church 
wisely continues to push us to celebrate the resurrection of  Jesus.            
How will we welcome new life today and who will receive the joy of  that new 
life from us?  

Parish Office Hours 
Monday-Friday 9:00AM-4:00PM 
 

Parish Staff 
Parish (618) 234-1166 
Cemetery (618) 234-4858 
Notre Dame Academy (618) 234-6414 
 

Rector     
   Very Rev. Godfrey Mullen, OSB 
     frgodfrey@cathedralbelle.org 
Deacons     
   Deacon David Fields 
     fieldsdavid@charter.net 
   Deacon Wayne Weiler 
     wlweiler@gmail.com 
Director of Religious Education  
   Sister Theresa Markus, SSND 
     tmarkus@ssndcp.org 
Organist/Choirmaster   
   Mr. Richard Thompson 
     rthompjd@gmail.com 
Business Manager  ______    
   Mrs. Josie Weiler 
    businessmanager@cathedralbelle.org 
Facilities Manager_____________ 
Mr. Daryl Barton  
     maintenance@cathedralbelle.org 
Office Manager    
   Mrs. Sue Pederson 
     receptionist@cathedralbelle.org 
Assistant Office Manager   
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
Parish Trustees    
   Mr. John Schaberg 
     johnischaberg@gmail.com 
   Dr. Thomas Feder 
     tomfeder1247@gmail.com 
Notre Dame Academy Principal  
   Mrs. Linda Hobbs 
     linda.hobbs@notredamebelleville.org 
Green Mount Catholic Cemetery  
   Mrs. Carissa Reitano 
     bulletin@cathedralbelle.org 
   Mrs. Diane Walsh 
     cemetery200@gmail.com 

Sexual Abuse Hotline 
   (800) 640-3044 

PRAYING FOR SEMINARIANS 
Please pray for our Diocesan Seminarians and for the monks of Saint 
Meinrad in formation. Each week, I’ll list one of them in the bulletin 
here, with an address, so that if you’re inclined, you might drop them a 
note of support. At the very least, maybe one Hail Mary for each one 
each week would be helpful. For this week… 

 

LUKE FITZGERALD 
Sacred Heart School of Theology 

P.O. Box 49 
Hales Corners, WI 53130 
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4:00PM, 8:00 AM, & 10:30 AM Mass 
 

Prelude: 

“Processional in E Flat” David Johnson  
(1922-1987) 

 
Entrance:  

#168 “At the Lamb’s High Feast” 
 

Psalm: 

#808 “This is The Day” 
 

Preparation:  

#401 “Christ Be Beside Me” 

10:30 Choir: “Easter Anthem: The Lord Has Brought,” Chrysogonus Waddell (1930-2008) 
 

Communion:  

#473 “Eye Has Not Seen” 

10:30 Choir: “An Easter Chant,” Gordon Young (1919-1998) 
 

Recessional: 

#723 “Ye Watchers and Ye Holy Ones” 

 
Postlude: 

“Fantasia,” John Lee (1908-1990) 
                                             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Music for  

April 23rd 

3rd Sunday  

of Easter 

Published with Permission of OneLicense.net #A-400250 
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      WORSHIP Our Cathedral worship - especially the holy Mass - is directed to the 
Father, through the Son, in the unity of the Holy Spirit. 

Mass Intentions 

Liturgical Ministries 

April 29th & 30th 

  
4:00 PM 
April 29 

8:00 AM 
April 30 

10:30 AM 
April 30 

5:00 PM 
April 30 

EMHC J Goedelman S Cerny S Pederson P Robison 

 J Goedelman S Cutler M Augustine P Storment 

 J Haar L Kania J Marek M Storment 

 P Jenks J Mason A Beatty Sacristan 

 D Schaefer M Buescher 
Caitlin  

Brennemann 
S Szewczyk 

Lector J Haar T Goeb 
Cynthia 

Brennemann 
S Szewczyk 

Offertory B Barbieri J Mason 
The Igbo  
Family 

P & M  
Storment  

 
Saturday, April 22: Vigil Mass 
 
     4:00 pm Agnes Forys 
   
Sunday, April 23: Third Sunday of Easter 
             
     8:00 am Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
   10:30 am George & Fern Louis 
 
     5:00 pm Sam & Gene Zuber, Cecilia Shelley 
 
Monday, April 24: St. Fidelis of Sigmaringen 
      
     6:45 am Andrew J. Fellner 
 
Tuesday, April 25: St. Mark  
 
     6:45 am Stephen & Lynn Deputy 
   
Wednesday, April 26: Weekday  
 
     6:45 am Roger Behrmann 
      
Thursday, April 27: Weekday 
 
     6:45 am Roy Kloess 
 
Friday, April 28: St. Peter Chanel 
 
     6:45 am Verna Stock 
   
Saturday, April 29: St. Catherine of Siena 
 
     4:00 pm Virginia Mackin 
   
Sunday, April 30: Fourth Sunday of Easter 
             
     8:00 am Grant Owens 
 
   10:30 am Living & Deceased of Cathedral Parish 
 
     5:00 pm Helen Kloess 
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Notre Dame Academy (NDA) 
at Cathedral Campus 
  

Notre Dame Academy is excited to team up 
with Copper Fire in Belleville to host a 
Queen of Hearts tournament. Our first  
drawing will be on May 3 and every  
Wednesday after that. There will also be 
50/50 drawings. The Queen of Hearts  
drawing will be 7:00 pm every Wednesday. 
We are selling tickets at Copper Fire starting  
4/28/23 at 7:00 a.m. We hope to see you there!  
 
Linda Hobbs  
Principal 

 
 
 

Parishes’ School of Religion (PSR) 
at St. Augustine Campus 
 

This is an important week for our 2nd graders in 
the Parishes’ School of Religion. Our second  
graders from St. Luke and St. Teresa will be  
making their First Communion on Sunday, April 
23 at 11:00 A.M. at St. Teresa. May they receive 
Jesus many times in their life of faith. Let us  
remember them in prayer. We will have class   

          Sunday, April 23 from 8:45 – 10:10 A.M. &  
          Wednesday, April 26 from 6:00 – 7:30 P.M. 
   The goal of parenting isn’t to create perfect kids.  
   It’s to point our kids to the perfect God. -Lindsey Bell 
         
Sister Theresa Markus, S.S.N.D. 
Coordinator of the Parishes' School of Religion 

FAITH FORMATION 
For believers, faith formation is life-long - children, teens, young 
adults, singles, married, families, seniors - everyone at Cathedral. 

        OUTREACH Cathedral parishioners are called to look beyond our own needs–  
to our neighborhoods, our city, our diocese– and to all the worlds. 

Your Gifts to God And Parish 

April 15/16: $14,584.00 
 

   BUDGETED ACTUAL  
  April 1/2  $14,420  $18,168.50 
  April 8/9  $14,420  $20,093.75 
  April 15/16  $14,420    $14,584.00 
  April 22/23  $14,420   
  April 29/30  $14,420 
   
TOTAL     $72,100 $52,846.25 

 
 

Your Sunday Contributions 
 

Your contributions may be made by any of the following: 
 

• Drop off your envelope during Mass or in the mail slot    
at the front door of the Rectory. 

 

• Mail your contribution to:  Cathedral of St. Peter,          
200 W. Harrison St., Belleville, IL  62220 

 

• Give online:  To set up an online account, go to         
https://www.osvhub.com/cathedralbelle/funds              
register and set up your preferences.  This is a secure site 
used by thousands of parishes throughout the USA. 

 

• Send a “check” directly from your bank or credit   
union.  Contact your bank, either by phone or online,     
for your contribution to be sent via check to:                 
Cathedral of St. Peter, 200 W. Harrison St.               
Belleville, IL 62220. 

 

Questions?  
Call 618.234.1166 

Next week we will take up the Catholic Home Missions 

Appeal which generously supports ministries and  

programs of our Belleville Diocese each year. Today, 

over 40% of dioceses in the United States and its  

territories are unable to fund the essential pastoral work 

their communities need, Your support of this appeal 

helps them meet these faith formation and sacramental 

needs. Please prayerfully consider how you can support 

this appeal. More information can be found at  

www.usccb.org/home-missions 

Catholic Home Missions Appeal 

March on the Arch  
 

Saturday, April 29th- Rally kicks off at 11am. 
Meet at Aloe Plaza (near Union Station) 

Join Coalition Life for the 6th annual March on the 
Arch! Come be inspired by engaging speakers and 
seize the opportunity to stand up for the lives of the 
preborn as the pro-life community makes a positive 

witness for life. 
Register online at STLMarch.com 

 

Are you interested in becoming a member  
of our parish?  

To register, visit:  
 

https://cathedralbelle.org/join-the-parish/ 
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CBAY 
Catholic Belleville Area Youth  

 

Catch the CBAY Spirit!  
Today, April 23 from 6:30-8 p.m.  

CBAY is hosting a gathering  
in the Youth Room at St. Augustine's.  

ALL 6th through 12th grade students are  
welcome.  As always there will be food, fun and  

fellowship. CBAY provides a setting for our Catholic 
Youth to interact and socialize with other youth 

from other parishes. 
 

FUTURE GATHERINGS:  May 7 and May 21 
 

Contact Laurie Lindauer at lmlindauer@gmail.com  
or 618-910-3804 or  

Nancy Furlow at nancy.furlow@charter.net  
or 618-222-0585 with any questions or if you are 
interested in helping with this important ministry  

in our parishes. 

In the case of weather emergency during Mass, the sacristan      
will advise the priest of the situation. The priest will then  
advise the congregants to seek shelter in the Undercroft.  
The ushers  shall assist in directing congregants in seeking  
shelter. Once it is determined to be safe, congregants will be  

Green Mount  
Catholic Cemetery 

 

679 S. Green Mount Road, Belleville, IL 
 

A Ministry of the Cathedral of St. Peter 
 

The staff of Green Mount Catholic Cemetery is 
always ready to assist in planning a respectful 

Catholic burial  
for the deceased.  

Pre-planning is strongly encouraged.  
Contact the cemetery staff  

at (618) 234-4858. 
Pre-Planning documents  
may be found online at: 

https://cathedralbelle.org/funerals/ 

STEUBENVILLE 2023 
 

Want to spend a weekend with thousands  
of other high school-aged Catholics having fun, 

 while deepening your Faith?  
Steubenville Mid-America is something  

you may want to consider.  
We are looking for high school students interested in  

attending this year.  
Steubenville STL Mid-America is a high-energy youth  
conference where thousands of teens are invited to  
encounter Jesus Christ through dynamic speakers,  

engaging music, the Sacraments, small group discussions, 
and fellowship with other teens.  

This conference is an outreach of Franciscan University  
in partnership with the St. Louis Archdiocesan Office of 
Youth Ministry. Two conferences are held every year  

in July and take place on the campus of  
Missouri State University in Springfield, MO.  

This year the weekends are July 7-9 or July 14-16.   
Please let us know  if you are interested in attending 

through the CBAY Facebook page or email. 
Contact Laurie Lindauer at lmlindauer@gmail.com or  

618-910-3804 or Nancy Furlow at  
nancy.furlow@charter.net or 618-222-0585 with any 
questions or if you are interested in helping with this  

important ministry in our parishes. 

Let’s keep in touch!  

Cathedral of Saint Peter is utilizing Flocknote, 
as a system  

for notifying parishioners  
about upcoming events.  

To receive updates,  

Text CSP to 84576  
or connect with us online at:  
https://CSP.flocknote.com 

Vocations 
 

“A difficult freshman year of high school left me 
feeling alone and far away from God, in part 
because of my sins. I decided to do something 
different and attended a Catholic youth         
conference. It was there that I heard Jesus say, 
“Estevan, you’re not just a face in the crowd. I 
love you, and I’m calling you to be a saint.” 
From that moment on, I sought to give my life to 
him. After graduating high school, I entered 
seminary. The biggest thing I’ve learned is to 
lean into the Lord’s grace. No matter where your 
discernment leads, open wide your heart to 
Christ, and he will not disappoint you.” 

Fr. Estevan Wetzel; Diocese of Phoenix;  
Columbia Magazine December 2021 
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Spring Farm Blessing  
 

Bishop Michael McGovern invites you to the Annual 
Diocesan Spring Blessing of the Farm 

on Wednesday, April 26, 2023, at 1:00 PM  
at the Farm of Paul and Jan Blankenberger. 

The Farm is located at the Corner of US-Hwy 45 & 
County Hwy 1850 N in Enfield, Illinois 62835. 

You may arrive at their farm by taking US-Hwy 45 
South from Interstate-64 at mile marker-exit 110. 

Travel 9 miles south on US-Hwy 45 to County Hwy. 
1850 N. Farm will be on your left OR Travel 3 miles 
North of Enfield, IL on US-Hwy 45 to County Hwy 

1850 N. Farm will be on your right. 
“Farm Blessing” signs will also lead you to the farm. 
Those attending are invited to bring seed and soil in 

marked containers along with animals and farm  
machinery to be blessed. Food will also be collected 

for the needy of the area.  
We look forward to having you join us! 

Child Abuse Awareness Month 
 

Hope is rising. Throughout scripture, there is evidence 
that we are called to be ambassadors of hope and  

healing. Did you know children of abuse long to hear 
this message of hope? Victims of crime, their families, 

and loved ones need to know that their voices are 
heard. Organizations throughout the nation are striving 
to share the message that He has risen and that there is 

hope. Each of us has a unique ability to support  
individuals who are hurting, to promote healthy  

relationships, and to build communities that are safe 
from those who may want to do harm.  

How has He called you to be an ambassador of hope 
and healing?  

1706 West Main St  
Sunday April 23rd  
7:30am– 12:30pm 

Dine-In or Carry-Out  
Includes: Pancakes, Sausage, 

Eggs, Fruit Cocktail, Coffee, & 
Juice  

St. Mary Catholic Church  

All You Can Eat!  

Adults: - $12  

Children (5-12)- $7 

Children (5 & Under)- Free 

** No family pays more than $30** 
 

All meals sold and served in school basement. 

2023 Catholic Services & Ministry Appeal 
Making Christ Visible in Southern Illinois 

 

Your  
contribution to 
The Catholic  
Service and  

Ministry Appeal 
enables the Office 

of Education to  
impact the lives  

of over 9,500  
students at 25  
Catholic grade 
schools, three 
Catholic high 
schools and  

in PSR (Parish 
School of  

Religion) classes 
throughout our 

Belleville Diocese.  
If you haven’t already done so, we prayerfully ask you to 

consider making a gift to The 2023 Appeal today…no 
amount is too large or too small!  

 

Donate online at: 
https://secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=a06f4d 


